St. Anthony Parish Council Minutes
April 13, 2021

The church council met on Tuesday, April 13,2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the parish center. Present was Father Gregg,
Trustees: Mike Heck. Council Members: New member Claudia Ward, Bill Gibson, Chad Metz, Connie

Miller, and Secretary Marlene Appel. Kenny Westbrock, Justin Metz & Jeanette Pistorius were absent

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Chad at 7 p.m. and Fr. Gregg led a prayer.

Motion by Bill, seconded by Connie to approve the minutes from the September 15 meeting. All yes. MC
Financial reports were approved by a motion by Connie and a second by Bill. All yes. MC.

Old Business: Chad reported on the lift parking lot. Whetstone Ag from Wilmot to get the parking lot done
within a couple weeks. |

New Business: Marlene will check to see if the church is eligible for the second round of PPP from the
government. The church received $7,480.00 on May 5, 2020 from the Paycheck Protection Program for Fr.,
Richard and Marlene. The church is not eligible for the second stimulus since it has not had a quarter in 2020
that is at least 25% less that 2019. All income, even special collections had to be considered.

Lawn Mowing: Will ask Keenan. He was asked but will be moving so cannot mow this year. After the
meeting, Bill Gibson said his grandsons mow so I sent a message to all members and put an ad in the bulletin,
with no response. Carter and Hunter Gibson were hired to mow, trim and blow grass off sidewalks for $35 a
time.

Chad updated a little on Faith Formation.

Marlene asked to be put on salary. Claudia made a motion to put the secretary/bookkeeper salary at -
$500/month, which is approximately the average for the past 3 years. This will be reviewed annually regarding
membership, Bill seconded. All yes. MC

Council discussed some maintenance issues like the water fountains that do not work and will never work and
trim along the bottom of the basement wall that is deteriorating. Carmen would like the choir pews moved a bit

to accommodate for the organ and keyboard. The council will check into getting that done.

Claudia mentioned about using a CD for the Rosary before Mass. Marlene donated a CD of the Rosary and Fr.
donated the CD player. The Rosary will be played before Mass starting soon.

Next meeting will be July 13, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the parish center. Motion by Connie, seconded by Bill to
adjourn the meeting. All yes. M/C. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Appel, Secretary




